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Please pray with us for: 
 Everything to fall in place by June 5 

 Gary’s new walk with The Lord 

 Ezra’s Salvation at an early age 

March 2018 

 

 

 
Thank you for praying  

First, we want to thank all of you who 
have been reading our prayer letter and 
keeping our needs in prayer. For the last three 
months we’ve asked you to pray for my 
(Joshua’s) dad’s health. He has spent more time 
in the hospital and had more tests than we can 
recollect, but God heard our prayers and is 
healing my dad. 

 Doctors were able to find 2 ulcers and 
2 hernias, and were also able to rule out much 
worse health issues and trace some other 
symptoms back to the Musculor Dystrophy he 
has endured most of his life. Thankfully his 
agonizing attacks of pain are much improved, 
and his ulcers are healed and hernias repaired. 
There is no cure for Muscular Dystrophy so we 
ask that you continue to pray for my dad, 
knowing that our Heavenly Father is listening. 

Gary’s Resurrection Sunday 
This Resurrection Sunday was not the 

Sunday we planned for. We got to spend Easter 
at our home church, and my whole family had 
cooked and prepared for lunch together after 
services. During the Choir Cantata my dad 
started tremoring enough for the nurses in our 
church to be concerned. An ambulance was 
called, and I drove my mom to meet him at the 
Hospital. The Holy Spirit reminded me to bring 

my Bible inside and I had just walked into the 
waiting room when I felt a hand on my 
shoulder. I turned to see a man with terror in 
his eyes as he asked if I was a preacher. This 
man wanted me to pray for him. I did, and then 
I listened to his fears and I shared the hope of 
the Gospel with him. I learned his name is Gary. 
It was evident that God was convicting him as I 
got to Romans 10:9&10, and he jumped up and 
turned around and dropped to his knees in 
prayer. There in the ER waiting room, on 
Resurrection Sunday, Gary asked God to forgive 
him and was born again. I was so happy to get a 
phone call from him yesterday. Please continue 
to pray for Gary, as you have a part in his new 
walk with The Lord.  

Our flight is booked! 
Well everything is becoming very real 

now that our flight is booked! After 2 years of 
deputation, Lord willing we will land in the 
Dominican Republic on June 5th! We are so 
excited to be following God where we believe 
He wants us. We can’t wait to be a part of all 
the things the Lord is doing, and to learn from 
Wesley and Melina Lane.  

We just have March and April left in the 
States before our first 2-year trip to our mission 
field. As our departure date quickly draws 
closer, please pray for us. Pray for our 
preparations to be smooth going and pray for 
us in the things we can’t prepare for, like saying 
goodbye.  
We are always so grateful for you,  
Josh and Teah Lane 
www.missionarylanes.com 
www.facebook.com/LanesToTheDR 


